
36.- Reiterates that UN operational activities should be 
strengthened in order to contribute to the implementation of 
the summit outcome in accordance with relevant resolutions; 

37.- Requests • UNDP to facilitate the UN aystem efforts 
towards capacity building at the local, national and regional 
levels, and should support the coordinated implementation of 
social development programmes through the resident 
coordinator system; 

38.- Invites the International Labor Organization, which 
because of its mandate, tripartite structures and expertise, 
has a special role to play in the field of employaient in 
social development, to continue to contribute to the 
implementation of the Programme of Action; 

39.- Invites  the  Bretton Woods Institutions :o be actively 
involved in the implementation and the follow-up of the World 
Summit for Social Development and to enhance their 
cooperation with other parts of the UN system for this 
purpose; 

40.-. Invites the World Trade Organization to consider how it 
might contribute to the implementation of thm Programme of 
Action, including activities in cooperation with the UN 
system; 

41.-Invites the Secretary General, including within the 
framework of the ACC, to make appropriate arrangements, which 
may include joint meetings, for consultations with the Heads 
of the  IN?, the World Bank, International Labor Organization, 
the UN funds and programmes and other relevant agencies, for 
the purpose of cooperating in the implemenzation of the 
Declaration and the Programme of Action in their respective 
organizations; 

42.- Requests the Secretary General to ensure an effectively 
functioning Secretariat, within which clear responsibility is 
assigned to assist with the implementation and follow-up of 
the World Summit for Social Development and servicing the 
intergovernmental bodies involved; 

43.-. Requests the Secretary General and UN bodies, in a 
coordinated manner to take appropriate measures to strengthen 
the UN capacity for gathering and analyzing information and 
developing indicators of social development, taking into 
account the work carried out by different countries,  in 
particular by developing countries as well as providing 
policy and technical support and advice, upon request, to 
improve national capacities in this regard; 
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